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  HOUSE OF ENGLAND  
            www.houseofengland.org 
           House of Pacific Relations- Intl Cottages 

  2294 Pan American Plaza, San Diego, 92101 

                    Balboa Park, San Diego, CA 
 

            NEWSLETTER - OCTOBER 2016 

 

NEXT MEETING:   Tuesday, October 4, 2016- 6:30pm at the Hall of Nations. Selina will be 
serving bangers, mash and mushy peas- yeah! AND Selina has a trivia game for us-always 
great fun. Donôt forget to bring your own mug for tea.  

 
NEXT HPR MEETING:  October 2, 2016 at noon in the Hall of Nations.  
 
NEXT LADIES AUXILIARY LUNCHEON:  Wednesday October 12, 2016. Hosted by Korea 
in the Hall of Nations.  You get a meal, cultural presentation and good fellowship for only $4 
per person.  
 
Member news: Meegan is coming back to San Diego in November for the winter-yeah! 
 
Birthdays in October: Jean H (89), Sophie (17), Ernie (83), Aileen, Paul W, Chris B, 
Meegan, Linda S, Terry G (83), Neil, Wendy, Lucy, Sharon, Kurt, Bill T. 
Anniversaries in October:  Bob and Josie (52), Harvey and Dorothy. 
 
Nominating Committee: Rachel and Sarah are contacting members. If you are at all 
interested in serving on the Board in 2017, please let them know. The slate will be presented 
by them at the October meeting. 
 
Roald Dahl Day:  It was great fun and well attended despite the lawn being cordoned off for 
grass reseeding. Hosted by Fran with our queen and 3 of our princesses! 7 people brought 
230 cupcakes! Those and Franôs egg salad with cucumber sandwiches brought in $188.00! 
 
Memorial Poppies:  Available by donation at the cottage through October and until 
Veteranôs Day. Proceeds go to the Royal British Legion. Our poppy from the Tower of 
London will be on display during that time also. 
 
Halloween Fun Day: Saturday October 29. Noon to 4pm. Come join in the fun at the 
cottage- in costume if you are willing!  Guy Fawkes will be back in residence for the month of 
October! 
 
Peace Corp Day: Sunday November 20, 2016. House of England is sponsoring this for the 
second year. Hope members will come and support. 
 
Christmas on the Prado: Saturday, November 26, 2016. Cottage will be open for this event 
from about noon to 9pm! (This is not part of Balboa Park December nights- it is put on by 
area churches and San Diego community Christmas Center). 
 
 

KEEP WORKING ON YOUR DISPLAY BOOK CONTRIBUTIONS 
FOR OCTOBER MEETING! Plan your page! 

Members have been asked to bring a sheet on 8 ½ x 11 paper 
describing their  

favourite thing about England. 
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE 
Thank you to our volunteers. 

 
Call Fran to volunteer for future dates. 619-262-5512 

 
Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags, sugar and paper products are 
provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the cottage. 

(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 
      
     
Sep 4  Elaine, Claire and Fran 
Sep 11  Dottie and Christine D 
Sep 18  Miranda, Teia, Gabby, Claire and Fran 
Sep 25  Anne and Fran 
 
Oct 2  Alex and Sandra, Fran 
Oct 9  Dottie, Charlotte and Fran 
Oct 16  Emma and Fran 
Oct 23  Aileen and Fran 
Oct 29  Halloween at the House!-everyone! 
Oct 30  Ariele and Fran 
                   
 
Fran will work with anyone hosting for the first time to show how we do it! 
 
Reminders: It is acceptable to take $10 per host from the donations towards 
cost of milk and food- just let the Treasurer know for accounting purposes.  
 
Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need replenished. 
 
House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a visitor donates to obtain one, please let Mel 
know when turning in the donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 
 

 
Interested in joining House of England? 
 
Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage on a 
Sunday afternoon and mail, with check for $12 made out to the House of England, to: 
House of England, c/o Mel Weekley, 1951 47th St #61, San Diego, CA 92102 
(Renewals are $10 per year) 
 

 

For October: 

               
                 Fought July 1 to Nov 18, 1916                 Tower of London poppy display     Guy Fawkes display 

http://www.houseofengland.org/images/hoe_membership_app_2013.pdf
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Roald Dahl Day at the cottage.  ñWriteoutloudò had two story box presentations. We had cupcakes, lovely 

hostesses and channel 8 news coverage! 
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At the cottage: 

           
 

Big Ben donated by Beryl                Monica and Margie entertainment    Margie playing hammer dulcimer 

 

 

 

 

New energy efficient light bulbs compliments of SDG@E 

and ceiling lighting is brighter. 

 

City Park and Recreation keeping our roses looking lovely. 

 

City Park and Recreation Department has roped off the lawn 

area until the end of October. They have re-seeded the grass 

and are watering it frequently.  Luckily, visitors can still get 

to the cottage along the sidewalk and back door access. 

 

 

  
Wonderful printout of new on-line story about Pooh Bear (90 this year) meeting the Queen (90 this year), by 

Dennis. 


